
Division of the Budget 
Landon State Office Building Phone: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 larry.campbell@ks.gov 

Topeka, KS  66612 http://budget.kansas.gov 
 

Adam Proffitt, Director Laura Kelly, Governor 

Division of the Budget 

 

February 2, 2021 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Richard Proehl, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 581B-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Proehl: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2167 by House Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2167 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2167 would permit concrete mixer trucks, antique vehicles, passenger vehicles, and 

passenger trucks to display license plates on the front of the vehicle.  The bill would also require 

dump trucks with a gross weight of 26,000 pounds to display license plates on the front of the 

vehicle.  The bill would authorize law enforcement officers to issue a warning citation to anyone 

in violation of displaying a license plate on the front of a dump truck.  The authorization to issue 

a warning would expire and have no effect on and after January 1, 2022. 

 

 The Department of Revenue states that HB 2167 would have no fiscal effect on the agency. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


